





Minutes: January 29, 2014 - Continued 3

Public Input

Carl Abers spoke on the gate closure and asked who made the decision on the hours available to
delivery vendors for the access codes and asks why the people on the airport were not consulted to
find out if these hours would work for them. Dan explained the reasoning behind the gate closure
is that the airport is mandated to do so because of the security plan and the funding the airport
received for the security of the airport. Some users of the airport questioned why the gates were
being left open and had concerns of the safety of their aircraft. Because of the mandate to the
security plan and the concerns of some users, but mostly because of the mandate, it was
determined that the gates need to be closed. The commissioners got together and discussed what
would be the best way to make it work to accommodate deliveries and came up with the 8 a.m. to
5 p.m. because most deliveries would be conducted during this time.

Jerry Field addressed the commission and asks why the code access can’t be amended to access the
airport all weekend long?

Mike Dupont, Joe Souza, Doug Cooper, Carl Abers and Steve Golden all expressed displeasure
with what the commission has put in place and stated that it is not going to work and would like to
either amend the security plan or the hours for the access codes to work.

Burton stated that before we start talking about amending the security plan or the hours for the
access codes, lets’ give it a chance to work.

Dan informed all that the 8 to 5 is mainly for the oil trucks, the UPS deliveries and people in
commercial operations. The rest of the people, customers and the like, nothing has changed for
them. The FBO numbers are posted and the customers call them for access. The use of photo id
cards and pilot return to plane system that has been in effect and has not changed. We’ve been
doing everything we can to make it work, and if everybody keeps saying “it aint gonna work”
then... it aint gonna work.

After much displeasure was expressed by airport users in attendance, Fred stated that we are going
to try the new code access from 8 to 5, five days a week for the next month and see how it works.

Burton: motions to adjourn at 8:00. Jim: seconds. All in favor, unanimous. So voted.

Next meeting February 26, 2014 at 7:00 p.m. in the Leonard F. Rose SRE Building.

At the compiling of these minutes, the recording secretary reports that the quality of the recording
was very poor and most of the written minutes were created from written notes. The recording
only picked up the voices of the commissioners who were in the immediate vicinity of the recorder
and the voices of the airport users in attendance were not audible.

Individuals with disabilities, who require assistance or special
arrangements to attend, please contact the Alrport Manager at 508-
821-2973. We request that you provide a 48 hour notice so that the
proper arrangements may be made.



